

Brockley Rise Forest Hill London SE23 1NH Tel: 020 8690 1416

Fax: 020 8690 6349

Headteacher: Mrs Mitzi Nichol

Email: admin@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk Website: www.stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk

## 'Our Best at all Times'

5 September 2025

Dear Stillness Families

I hope you all had a lovely summer. After 3 days your children have settled into the junior school exceptionally well, showing great enthusiasm and adaptability as they embrace new routines and friendships. It has been wonderful to see them so confident and eager to learn in their new environment.

This letter is to inform you of the types of communication you can expect from us throughout the year.

**Leadership Update:** this communication is a weekly update from the leadership team which covers upcoming events and will be sent out every **Monday**.

Monthly Newsletter: this will be uploaded onto the website monthly.

**Special Edition Newsletters:** you will receive one newsletter a year from each subject coordinator that will be uploaded onto the website every half-term.

**Safeguarding Newsletter:** this will be uploaded onto the website every term.

Email: if you have any questions regarding classwork, you are welcome to email the class teacher direct:

Y3: y3@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk Y4: y4@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk Y5: y5@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk Y6: y6@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk

Our website: we take a great deal of pride in our school website. It is a key tool in effective home-school communication. We upload all the communication listed above on to our school website (<a href="www.stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk">www.stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk</a>). We hope you find it clear and easy to navigate so you can find key information quickly. It includes guidance for many common queries including school dates, policies, breakfast and after school clubs and all communication sent out via the office. We have added a "Don't forget" box at the bottom of the front page for weekly year group updates.

**Instagram:** this is a good way of seeing the learning and activities going on in school. With over 300 followers we are going from strength to strength!

The Y3 Team would also like to invite you to a welcome meeting to give you the opportunity to gain an overview of the wonderful curriculum on offer and hear about the exciting year ahead! This meeting will take place on **Monday**, **8 September 2025 from 3.40pm to 4.15pm** in the main hall.

Yours sincerely

Mrs M Nichol Headteacher















